

April 8, 2005

Roy Yew-Hung Chan 500 W Big Springs Rd # 118 Riverside, CA 92507-4658

Dear Roy

Congratulations! I am delighted to offer you admission to the University of California, Merced, for the Fall 2005 semester as an undeclared major in the School of Social Sciences, Humanities, and Arts. Your academic achievements have demonstrated your readiness to transfer and it is my honor to welcome you to UC Merced's inaugural class.

As a UC Merced student you will have unmatched opportunities. Our founding faculty, outstanding scholars in their fields, have designed new and exciting academic programs. The faculty will provide you with a unique learning environment where academic excellence, individual attention and your success are the top priorities. You will also be offered an extraordinary opportunity to enhance your interpersonal and leadership skills as you contribute to establishing campus traditions, student organizations and the campus culture.

You can secure your place at UC Merced by submitting your Statement of Intent to Register (SIR) on line at https://my.ucmerced.edu. The deadline is **June 1, 2005 before midnight.** I encourage you to visit our campus to see the beautiful location and become acquainted with the friendly city of Merced. A great time to visit is Saturday, May 14 - UC Merced's Transfer Day Details about this special events and more information are waiting for you at the My Admissions website.

Please understand that your admission depends on your maintaining eligibility for the University of California, through the end of spring and summer 2005. Be sure to review carefully the Conditions of Admission and other important information provided in the accompanying packet.

Once again, Roy, congratulations on your admission to the University of California, Merced. Our campus welcomes you and encourages you to accept this historic opportunity to become a member of UC Merced's first undergraduate class. If you have any questions, please call us at (559) 241-7474 or toll free in California (866) 270-7301 I look forward to having you join us at our campus this fall.

Sincerely,

Encarnación Ruiz

Deanacia Run

Director of Admissions/Relations with Schools & Colleges